
Well, we will have new community tennis courts by 2028. The vote was 412
for new tennis courts and only 232 against them! Your friends and neighbors
came out in force to make this happen! So, when you get back to
Worthington, or if you are still there, please thank the members of the
Master Board for all the hard work they put in to make this happen! 

With this in mind, I know you are playing tennis over the Summer to get your game
ready for next Season. Remember to stay hydrated and loosen up before you start
playing, you don’t want to pull any of those well-used muscles!

The tennis committee will be involved with the final design and placement of
the new underground watered courts. Hopefully, we’ll have some great
upgrades that will make our courts the envy of the area! So, stay tuned as
these renovated courts come to Worthington!

I would like to THANK Jim Gelhaar for helping put together the Ball Machine
video along with Flor Nieto. You can view the video they created on the
Court Sports section of the Worthington Website. Also, a BIG THANKS to
David Forrey for putting a mat at the entrance of the shed to enable a much
safer removal and replacement of the Ball Machine. If you see any of them
around Worthington, please thank them for what they do to help our Tennis
community. 

I hope you have all found places to play this Summer and welcome back to
Worthington in either late September or early October. Take care!

Tom Hughes (Tennis Chair)
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